SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

October 18, 2022

Manager’s Report by Brian Scott

Water Reclamation Facility

Field harvest and crop samples amounted to 55 dry tons.

Quarterly and yearly monitoring well testing completed.

19 loads of sludge (26,600 gallons @ 2.96% solids) went to the Sequim
plant.

A new blower was ordered for the WREF.

The spray line was oiled.

Performed maintenance on the ponds and they were washed down.

Water Production/Consumption Results

The next water meter read will be the first week November.

The water level in both wells is lower: Upper 77 ft./Lower 15 ft.

Total water production numbers stayed about the same as last month. Staff
continue to look for leaks and bad meters. Water loss is 16% for September.
SWD staff repaired a leak on Turnagain Place.

Rocky took monthly samples to the County and sent nitrates from both wells
to Spectra.

The fan at the Upper Reservoir was replaced.

The drywall is up in the barn and staff are taping and mudding the walls.
The Highway Lift Station should be delivered the 1 week November.

The ship date for the new generator for the Lower Reservoir is October 21,
E.R.P. drinking totes are stored at the Upper Reservoir and are ready to put
into service at any time they are needed.



